
















TEACHERS' RETIREMENT SYSTEM OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK 
55 Water Street, New York, NY 10041 • ""'ww.tr·snyc.org •1 (888) 8-NYC-TRS 

Date: September 29, 2016 

To: All TRS Staff 

Subject: Completed Corrective Action Steps for the Equal Employment Practices Commission (EEPC) 
Audit for the period covering January 1, 2012 to December 31,2014 

We are sending this e-mail to inform you that TRS completed corrective action steps resulting from the 
EEPC audit covering the above referenced period illustrating our support and commitment to TRS' Equal 
Employment Opportunity (EEO) Program. 

The purpose of this audit and analysis was to evaluate TRS' employment practices and procedures. The 
EEPC has adopted uniform standards for audits to assess agencies' EEO programs and policies for 
compliance with federal, state, and local laws, regulations, policies, and procedures, which are designed 
to increase equality of opportunity for municipal government employees and job applicants. 

In summary, the EEPC recommended that TRS: 

Issue a general EEO Policy written statement annually to staff, which declares TRS' position against 
discrimination on any protected basis and advises employees of the names and contact information of 
EEO professionals. The EEO/HR team will serve as a resource for agency managers by providing best 
practices, assessing employment decisions, and providing direction in addressing any identified EEO 
issues. TRS will work to include diversity and inclusion based upon guidance provided by the NYC 
Department of Citywide Administrative Services (DCAS) Citywide Diversity and EEO. 
We will also continue with our current EEO training plan for new and existing employees to ensure that all 
individuals who work at TRS, receive training on unlawful discriminatory practices under federal, state, 
and local EEO laws, EEO rights and/or responsibilities; discrimination complaints and investigation 
procedures; prevention of sexual harassment; and reasonable accommodation procedures. 

We will continue to evaluate our recruitment efforts in which candidates are selected for employment to 
ensure that we prevent adverse impact upon any particular racial, ethnic, disability, or gender group. We 
will continue to pursue ways to align diversity recruiting, internal candidate development, and equitable 
selection practices. 

We will maintain the applicant/candidate log in the E-Hire system to include name, title (of position), date 
of interview, and reason for selection, ethnicity, gender, disability or veteran status, interviewers' names 
and recruitment source(s). 

We will make certain that performance evaluation forms for managers include a rating for EEO (which 
covers responsibilities and processes for assuring the ability to make employment decisions based on 
merit and equal consideration, or treat others in an equitable and impartial manner). 

TRS has responded to/and completed corrective actions mentioned in this audit, which re-emphasizes 
our commitment to the agency's EEO Program. 



We thank all staff for your continued participation in following TRS' EEO policies and for embracing 
diversity and inclusion based upon the guidance provided by DCAS Citywide Diversity and EEO. Going 
forward, we will continue our commitment to TRS' EEO Program, while preserving our positive workplace 

environment. 

Executive Director, Teachers' Retirement System of the City of New York 




